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Dear Sir or Madam:

At Public Meeting on May 4, 1994, the Commission reviewed and adopted a
recommendation of the Bureau of Consumer Services to encourage jurisdictional electric
and gas utilities to raise to $100 the arrearage threshold which triggers termination

activity.

Promulgated in 1978, Section 56.83(10) (relating to unauthorized termination of
service) restricts termination of service for delinquent accounts amounting to less than
$25. However, the regulation does not prescribe a delinquent amount for which utilities
must begin termination procedures and gives each utility the discretion to set its own
standard above the $25 threshold.

In its report to the Commission, the Bureau of Consumer Services pointed out the
following concerns relating to the $25 threshold: 1) after adjusting for inflation $25 would
equal approximately $50 in 1994 dollars; 2) following the termination process pursuant
to §§56.91-95 costs, on average, between $20 and $41 thereby making it uneconomic
for utilities to pursue past due accounts with low outstanding balances; 3) pursuing
termination on accounts with low delinquent balances aggravates ratepayers who may
occasionally pay late but who are; for the most part, good paying customers.

Accordingly, the Commission urges the electric and gas utilities to consider
voluntarily refraining from undertaking termination procedures on any account for which
the total past due balance is under $100, unless the delinquency has been unpaid for

more than 60 days.

For further clarification of this recommendation please contact Holly Frymoyer of
the Bureau of Consumer Services at (717) 783-1628.

Yours wuly,

o

John G. Alford
Secretary





